                                  Village of Westwood

                                    Quarterly Meeting




           April 3, 2007

The Quarterly Meeting of the Trustees of the Village of Westwood was called to order at 7:00 pm

Trustees present were: Fred Berger, Dennis R. Pratte II, and

Steven R. Straub

The minutes from the last meeting were approved

Financial Report

Westwood’s treasurer was unable to attend this meeting, therefore

A financial report was not given.  However a copy of the financials are included in the minutes posted on the website.

New Business
Lt Funkhouser from the Creve Coeur police department presented the findings from a traffic study on Conway Road.  The traffic study showed in the 11500 block of Conway approximately 2,500-2,600 cars traveled over that test site in a 24 hour period during the week and approximately 1,000-1,100 cars traveled that same area during a 24 hour period during a weekend day.

40 mph average speed was in the 85 percentile.

A second test location was set at the 12500 block of Conway.  The results from this location:  4,900 cars per day with a 41 mph average speed.

Old Business

Dennis R. Pratte II handed out copies of the ordinances and explained that he went thru the old ordinances and got rid of old items that were out dated.  Dennis also mentioned that the ordinances can be found on Westwood’s web page.

Fred Berger gave an update on Conway Road.  He said that Westwood Country Club is willing to pay for their fair share of Conway Road expenses.

After a discussion of both the installation of gates and speed cameras a motion was introduced by Fred Berger and seconded by Steven R Straub to enter into negotiations for a 3 year contract with Lasercraft for two speed cameras.  Some of the key issues in regards to this contract: 

1.  Lasercraft will install the equipment at no cost to Westwood

2.  Lasercraft will administer the tickets and manage the payments via the web or US Postal Service

3.  Lasercraft will maintain the equipment 

4.  No points will be assessed for speeding violations (only fines)

5.  Lasercraft will provide web access and training to City Attorney, Village Marshal, and Village Clerk on all software needed to process tickets

The motion was voted on, and the first of two votes passed 3-0.

A second vote on this motion will take place within the next 30 days.

A suggestion was given that we consider a litter ordinance with a monetary fine, due to the increase in litter along Conway.
A request was given to table discussions on the issues of recycling and trash service until the third quarter meeting. 

Fred Berger asked if there were any other questions or topics to discuss.  With no other items to discuss, Fred Berger made a motion that the meeting be adjourned at 8:05pm.  Seconded by Dennis R. Pratte II.

